From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: Back Yard Burning
Date: Friday, January 17, 2025 5:22:16 PM

Froms sonn genito [

Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2025 9:49 AM
To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: Back Yard Burning

*¥*FXCAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email ****

Dear Santa Cruz Board of Supervisors,

Why is the county of Santa Cruz still allowing open burning in the unincorporated
communities? A permit can be obtained for burning during the winter with the only
parameter being the air quality. Does that really make sense any more, with the current
rate of climate change? Add that to the fact that there is absolutely no enforcement of
the burn regulations or even if a permit was issued. Isn’t time to stop this dangerous
practice?

Regards,

- jb-



